
General Environmental Incident Summary
Incident: 5908

Submitted By Info: Juan Aguilar

Notice: 11/19/2018

Received By Info:  

PO Box 1389

Sidney  MT  

Near. Occupied Bldg:   

Type of Incident: Vehicle Accident

Volume of Release: 5  barrels

Contaminant: Production Water

Cause of Incident:

Driver slowed to check curve leading to downgrade. Upon entering curve truck slide on ice into ditch 
and tipped over.

Risk Evaluation:

None

Potential Env. Impacts:

Soil

Action Taken/Planned:

Decreased size of leaking hose. Sucked out and disposed of remaining water. Clean up area of spill.

Wastes Disposal Location:

Contact Info:  

Responsible Party: Wildcat Trucking

Occurred: 11/18/2018 1930

County: McKenzie

Twp Rng Sec Qtr: 146 102 9

Location Description: Approximately 1.2 miles west of French Creek Road and Red Wing Road 
Intersection

  

Duration of Release:   

EPA Extremely 
Hazardous Substance: Unknown

Number of Fatalities:

Number of Injuries:

Affected Medium: 03 - soil

DEM Incident No: No Further Action:

Lat Long + Method: 47.48103 -103.67650 Interpolation from map

PO Box 1389

Sidney  MT  

Release Contained: No

Agriculture Related: No

Reported to NRC: Unknown

Other Agencies Involved:
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Updates

Date: 11/19/2018 Status: Reviewed - Follow-up Required

Author: O'Gorman, Brian

Notes:

Release, due to a vehicle accident, was not contained, according to the report.  Further follow-up 
needed.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update

Date: 11/26/2018 Status: Inspection

Author: Schiermeister, Robin

Notes:

Arrived on site at 13:20 on 11-20-2018. It was sunny with temperatures in the 30s. The release went 
northeast of the road. The contamination appears to have impacted a 1 by 8 foot area, and appears 
to go down a few feet into the soil. This appears to go into a dry ravine. There was a yellow 
discoloration to the snow and the ground appeared soft where the contamination was. An EC probe 
was used to measure the levels of contamination and values as high as 26.2 mS were seen. A 
sample was taken at GPS points 47.481111, -103.676694 and will be tested for group 190 analytes. 
Talked to a Wildcat representative who said their insurance was handling the claim. Talked to their 
insurance who said they are actively looking for a cleanup service and said they will have a work 
plan soon. Further follow-up is needed to insure that proper clean up is being conducted.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update

Date: 11/30/2018 Status: Reviewed - Assigned to Other Agency

Author: Schiermeister, Robin

Notes:

Talked to US Forest Service since this appears to be on their land. They discovered the release 
went for a third of a mile into the drainage. Plans are still being discussed on what to do about the 
contamination in the drainage; however, the impacted soil on the top of the hill has been scraped.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update
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